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Dear Resident/Business 
 
The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know the outcome of the statutory consultation carried 
out in September / October 2024 on the proposed Streatham Wells Controlled Parking Zone 
(CPZ). 
 
All representations received along with officers’ recommendations were presented in a 
report which was considered by the Council. We would like to thank you for your participation 
in the consultation and for your feedback. 
 
After careful consideration a decision has been made to proceed with the introduction of a 
new Streatham Wells CPZ (Zone SW) to be operational Monday to Friday between 10am 
and 4pm. 
 
It has also been decided that there will be an extension to the nearby Streatham Hill East 
CPZ (Zone M) operational Monday to Friday 10am to 12noon. 
 
The report, the Council’s decision and plans detailing these measures can be viewed online 
at www.lambeth.gov.uk/swcpz. 
 
What happens next?  
The final Traffic Management Orders (TMOs), which allow the restrictions to be implemented 
and administered, will be published in the London Gazette and the local newspaper (South 
London Weekly) shortly. The Streatham Wells CPZ will be operational from 31 March 2025. 
A copy of the public notice has been enclosed. 
 
Implementation Works  
Lining and signing works for the Streatham Wells CPZ will start in the week commencing 10 
February 2025 and will last approximately 7 weeks, weather permitting. 
 
Works will be carried out Monday to Friday between 7am and 4.30pm and on Saturdays 
between 8am and 1pm. When and where necessary, “no parking” cones and warning signs 
will put in place between 24 and 48 hours prior to work being undertaken to indicate the 
areas where parking will be prohibited.  On the days where work is being undertaken in your 
street, please avoid parking where “no parking” cones and signage have been put in place 
to allow for the lining and post installation works to proceed efficiently.  
 
Temporary Traffic Orders will be in place to support the ‘”no parking” cones and signage.  
Vehicles parked on the coned areas run the risk of receiving a Penalty Charge Notice and 
possible relocation.  If your vehicle is relocated, please contact Towed Vehicle Tracing 
Service (TRACE) customer services helpdesk on 0300 077 0100.  Vehicles will be allowed 
back onto the road once the work is complete and where the cones and warning signs have 
been removed.  
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The Council is conscious of the disruption that this work may cause and will endeavour to 
keep the impact to a minimum. We therefore appreciate your cooperation and apologise in 
advance for any inconvenience that may be caused.  
 
Prior to the CPZs being fully operational, which is currently envisaged to be 31 March 2025, 
warning notices will be put in place in the area confirming the start date. 
 
 
Do I have to pay to park in the CPZ? 
Any resident living in or business located in the CPZ who owns a car and wants to park on 
the public highway during the hours of control will need a parking permit for the CPZ. 
 
Residents will also be able to buy visitor vouchers for their guests to be able to park in 
designated bays, or trader vouchers so that works (such as renovations or landscaping) can 
be done at their properties. Any motorist visiting the neighbourhood to access shops or 
services can make use of short-term parking provisions, which means they pay only for the 
time they’re parked in the area. If you park your vehicle off street on your driveway/private 
property you would not require a parking permit. 
 
 
Where can I park? 
Motorists who have purchased a valid permit will be able to be parked in marked bays on 
the public highway which allow permit holders’ use within the CPZ as shown in the plan 
overleaf. Please check signs before parking. 
 
 
How do I apply for a parking permit/voucher? 
All information relating to parking permits/vouchers, such as the pricing structure and the 
application process can found on the Council website at www.lambeth.gov.uk/parking-
permit.  

The quickest and easiest method to apply for a permit is to complete an online application, 
however, if you prefer to complete a permit application by post or in person, please call the 
Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 7926 9000 for further information or to book an 
appointment. 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  Applications for permits will not be accepted before 1 March 2025. 
                            Your address won’t appear on the permit system until this date. 
 
 
Pay by Phone 
For short or unplanned visits, when you may not have any visitors vouchers to hand, 
visitors can park for up to a maximum of 4 hour in shared-use bays by calling, texting or 
using the mobile phone Pay by Phone application.  Further details on Pay by Phone can 
be found at www.paybyphone.co.uk 
 
 
 

http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/parking-permit
http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/parking-permit
http://www.paybyphone.co.uk/


 www.lambeth.gov.uk/swcpz 

 
Who can I contact regarding the implementation of the CPZ? 
Lambeth Council’s Parking Design Team will be able to assist with any query relating to 
the design and implementation of the CPZ. If you have any queries, please email 
cpzconsultation@lambeth.gov.uk. 
 
For all queries relating to Parking Enforcement please call Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 
7926 9000. 
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